
PT 26-22

MARYLAND MEDICAL ASSISTANCE PROGRAM 

Hospital Transmittal No. 287 

Managed Care Organizations Transmittal No. 150 

December 17, 2021 

TO: Hospitals 

Managed Care Organizations 

Behavioral Health Administrative Services Organization 

FROM: Alex Shekhdar, Acting Director 

Medical Benefits Management 

RE: Rescission of PT 21-22 Clarification of Payment Responsibility of Emergency 

Medicine Professional Fees in Emergency Department Settings  

NOTE: Please ensure that the appropriate staff members in your organization are 

informed of the content of this transmittal. 

Effective immediately, the Maryland Department of Health (MDH) is rescinding Hospital 

Transmittal No. 286/Managed Care Organization Transmittal No. 147, dated November 8, 2021. 

MDH will issue clarification upon the conclusion of its internal review. 

For any questions about MCO billing, please contact mdh.healthchoiceprovider@maryland.gov. 
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